MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor and Members of Council

FROM: Jim Baird, Commissioner, Development Services

PREPARED BY: Robert Tadmore, Coordinator of Geomatics/GIS Advocate

DATE: November 5, 2013

RE: Request by Staff for a street name change from Cardrew Street to Paper Birch

Drive

RECOMMENDATION:

That the request by Staff to rename Cardrew Street to Paper Birch Drive be approved.

And that Staff be authorized and directed to do all things necessary to give effect to this resolution.

BACKGROUND:

The Council approved street name Cardrew Street was applied to a short section of road registered on plan 65M-3759 in 2004 (see Figure 1). This road, which is located in the Cornell Community was meant to extend north into a future phased residential subdivision. In 2010 this next phase was registered as 65M-4219, but inadvertently named the extension of Cardrew Street as Paper Birch Drive.

In order to properly continue the street name Paper Birch Drive south to what should be its logical starting point at Bur Oak Avenue, Staff request that the small section of road named Cardrew Street, which currently contains no municipal addresses, be renamed to Paper Birch Drive. Accordingly, Staff is seeking Committee's authorization to proceed with the requested street name change.

